Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region IIT
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ANGELES CITY

DIVISJON ADVISORY
No. _ , 8. 2020

To : Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

From : The OIC-Schools Division Superintendent
Subject : Cancellation of the 4" LIKHANDULA International Arts Exchange and Collaboration
Date : February 17, 2020

Please be informed that the 4" LIKHANDULA International Arts Exchange and Collaboration
initially scheduled for February 26-29, 2020 is cancelled.

Attached is the letter of Ms. Lois Anne Q. Zurbano, Project Coordinator, for reference.

MA. IRELYN P. TAMAYO PhD, CESE
Assistant Schools Division Superintendgnt
Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

LVL/chiefsgod
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Address: Jesus Street, Pulungbulu, Angeles City
¥ Telephone No. (045) 322-4101
Email Address: angeles.city@deped.gov.ph




Febmai'; 6, 2020

RE reRnaTIONAL ARTS EXCHANGE AND COLLABDRATION:
) * . “Collab: Imagined Spaces and Multiple Voices”
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DR. NICOLAS T. CAPULONG
Regional Director -

v Departmem of Education - Region 1L

. Dear Dr. Gapulong:

" Good day!

In consideration of public Fealth and safety, we regret to announce that the 4th
LIKHANDULA International Arts Exchange and Collaboration initially scheduled for February
26-29, 2020 is CANCELLED. ~ T ' -

We have made this decision based on information from authorities and émené on the

. current 2019 Novel Corona Virus outbreak and the recent activity a! the Taal Volcano. While .
there have besen actions pursued by the govemment on this matter, a lot of things remain =
_ uncertain and we fear that you may be inconvenienced by these uncertzinties.

We understand that you have been excited to attend the festival and efigage with us. As

~ much as we want to push through with the program, wedeam it necessary to place top

priority on the health and security of everyone. -

Looking ahead, we are hoping that things get bqgté} by soon and hope to see you. Let's keep .
intouch. . - o ; o = .

Thank you fc;r un&ersta_ndlng. '

Best regards, -

LOIS E ZURBAN&

Project Coordinator - -
LIKHANDULA 2020




